Committee protocol for assessing grant applications from members for international competition and training
1. Any member in class M/W20 or younger is eligible to apply for support from Airienteers.

2. A member can only receive one grant in any one financial year (September to August).

3. Requests will only be considered at one committee meeting during the year, normally in June, so that the club knows the scale of demand. Requests may be made retrospectively for activities which have taken place before the designated committee meeting but since the last time applications were considered.

4. The club will invite applications from members via the website about a month before applications are to be considered.

5. In deciding the amount of support to provide, the committee will consider:

·  the club’s budget for support

·  the level of the competition/training for which the applicant has been selected

·  the contribution made by the applicant to the club, for example in relay teams, CSC participation, assistance at events, training attended.

·  if relevant, the extent to which the applicant is likely to find it hard to meet the cost of the competition/training from their own means and any other support which they may be able to secure.

6. In exceptional circumstances, if funds permit, the committee may consider requests which do not meet the criteria above.

Approved by the committee, 15.11.18

Notes

a. It is for the committee at the time to decide the size of any grant in the light of the criteria above. We agreed for 2017/18 that all applicants would be treated equally. There is a case for being more selective, but it would be hard to rank the different opportunities available and the different applicants - but one of our coaches probably could.

b. Point 6 allows the committee, for example, to support an application from a needy over-21.
